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Dates for your diary 
 
Monday 15th-19th October 2018 

¶  Book Fair 
 
Monday 15th October 2018 

¶ Year 2 Museum of  London  
 - Italy/ Poland 
 

¶ Year 5 Gurdwara visit    
  
Tuesday 16th October 2018 

¶ Year 2 Museum of          
London visit 

 - Belgium/ Spain 
 
Wednesday 17th October 2018 

¶ Parentsô evening                 
- 3:30pm - 6pm 

 

¶ Year 6 St George &  
 Ethelbert's Church   
 - Argentina/ Brazil 
 
Thursday 18th October 2018 

¶ Parentsô evening 
 3:30pm - 6pm 
 

¶ Year 6 St George &  
 Ethelbert's Church   
 - Chile/ Peru 

Monday 12th - 16th November 
2018 

¶ Year 6 IntoUniversity week 
- Argentina 

 
 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Last Wednesday our mixed, Year 3 & 4 football team took 
part in the Newham schools football tournament.  They did 
extremely well winning five games en route to the final 
without conceding a single goal.  

They eventually lost in a competitive final to Aldersbrook 2-
1.  In addition to their awesome footballing skills, the chil-
dren's behaviour off the pitch was impeccable and lots of 
people there commented on it. After being in tears losing 
the final 2-1 all the children showed great attitude to con-
gratulate the winners and not 
forgetting to remind them there 
will be another tournament. 

Well done to the whole team and especially Mason for being 
judged Player of the Tournament. 

 

Healthy Lifestyles 

With Newham identified as a borough with a high number of children with obesity, it is 
important that we educate children about their diet, fitness and how to make healthy 
choices.  It has been noticeable recently that many parents are bringing in end of day 
snacks for children to eat on the way home.  I have seen children eating crisps, cakes, 
chicken and chips and whole packets of biscuits.  Please try to bring in healthy foods 
only so that eating healthily becomes a habit. 

Lost Property 

We are again amassing a lot of items of clothing that children discard around the 
school. If your child loses an item of clothing, please do not verbally abuse the class 
teacher.  The staff at school do their best to remind children, but we want to teach chil-
dren to take responsibility for their actions, and if clothes were labelled they would be 
returned much quicker.  

I look forward to seeing as many of you as possible during next weekôs parent and 
teacher consultations. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a great weekend. 

Mr Reid 

 

Big Talk Home Learning 

If children can't say it then children can't write it. 
Dear All, 

This weekendôs BTHL 12th / 13th / 14th October 
 

On Wednesday it was World Mental Health Day.  In our assemblies, we talked about ways we can 
look after ourselves emotionally. 

 
When you start to feel worried or upset, what can you do, or who can you talk to in order to get 

support? 

 SCHOOL CLOSED FROM: 

Monday 22nd October 2018  

to Friday 26th October 2018  

SCHOOL RE-OPENS ON: 

Monday 29th October 2018 



 

 News from the Upper Phase 
 Year 5 

Birthdays 
This week we celebratedé  

Michelle D, DõMarco & Rabia Z 

In English this half-term, the children have read and explored a range of texts, including stories from     

Ancient Greek myths and The Highwayman, a poem written in the style of the 18th century. Over the last 

two weeks of this term, the children will be writing their own newspaper article based on their reading of 

The Highwayman, for which they will all take on the role of an investigative journalist. Next half-term, the 

children will be analysing a new range of texts, including some without words! Across the four classes, the 

children have been focusing on making inferences. This is a sophisticated skill that requires the children to 

draw conclusions from evidence in the text. You can support your child at home by asking them           

challenging questions about what have been read, and by encouraging them to justify their answers using 

the text.  

Over this half-term in mathematics, the Year 5 pupils have been focusing on 

number. They have been learning about the importance of place value and 

how to read and write numbers in numerals and in words. They have begun 

adding and subtracting numbers up to 1 000 000 and over the last few 

weeks, they have been challenged to adopt a formal written method - the col-

umn method - when solving         problems involving 5 and 6-digit numbers. 

This has enabled the children to learn about renaming and to explain how 

and why they have to use it. Their learning of number has been consolidated 

during         arithmetic lessons and through their home learning, in which they have completed a weekly 

maths journal, explaining their understanding of the concept taught. In addition, the children have been 

working at their reasoning skills in order to be able to explain their answers and methods in detail. 

In science, Year 5 have been looking at the materials around us. The children 

were challenged to think about what materials they interact with and why a   

material has been used for a particular purpose. For example, the children 

were testing the uses of various types of bags. This investigation enabled the     

children to think about which bags were suitable to use for different purposes. 

Through observations and practical testing of their hypotheses, they were able 

to explain why some bags are made from plastic and why others are made 

from more durable materials.  

We also looked at the process of dissolving substances and this enabled the children to conduct various 

investigations to test what factors cause sugar to dissolve easily. This hands on investigation allowed 

them to use a range of enquiry skills, such as observing changes over time, making predictions and con-

ducting fair tests.  

During their wider curriculum lessons this term, Year 5 have been learning all about ancient civilisations. 

They have researched fascinating facts about the Ancient Sumer and Indus Valley civilisations and have 

considered how life is both similar and different to modern times. During art, Year 5 enjoyed creating their 

own Sumerian clay tablets which they decorated with letters from the Ancient Sumer alphabet.  During our 

religious education lessons, Year 5 have explored a range of religious and non-religious ideas about God. 

They have looked at how God is represented in a variety of religions and contexts and participated in 

whole-class discussions, where they debated different viewpoints. In connection with our RE topic, the 

children will be visiting the Ramgarhia Sikh Gurdwara on Monday 15th October, where they will be able to 

explore the holy place for Sikhs and have the opportunity to ask lots of questions!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

                Attendance 
        лмκмлκнлму— лрκмлκнлму 

Well done to Ireland, Madagascar and Argentina   

classes who have the highest attendance of 100%! I have 

highlighted Dominica class whose attendance has been 

far too low. 

All student's attendance is expected to be maintained at 

100%  and anything below 96% is unacceptable. 

Please remember to send your child to  
school every day. 

 
Term time leave 

 

ñChanges in the law mean that the Headteacher no long-

er has discretion to allow pupils to take term time leave. 

If you take your child out of school for any reason you 

will receive a fine of Ã60 per child per parent if paid with-

in 21 days. If this fine were not paid within the time limit, 

the penalty would rise to Ã120 which must be paid with-

in 28 days.  

  This means that the mum will be fined Ã60 for each 

child and the dad will be fined Ã60 for each child. 

The government monitors school attendance and  punc-

tuality. They look at persistent absence and lateness. If 

your child has attendance of 90% or less they are 

deemed persistent absences and we are asked to follow 

this up and refer to the Local Authority who could take 

you to court. At court, the penalty is either a very large 

fine of up to Ã2,500 or imprisonment. 

Please avoid keeping your child off school unless they 

are very sick and certainly DO NOT TAKE THEM OUT OF 

SCHOOL WHEN THE SCHOOL IS OPEN. Please wait un-

til the holidays.ôô                     

Attendance Officer  

Class % Attend 

Antigua AM 91.5 

Barbados PM 95 

Cuba AM 93.8 

Dominica PM 89.8 

Egypt 94.1 

Cameroon 96.3 

Tanzania 98.7 

Morocco 92 

England 96.3 

Ireland 100 

Scotland 93.9 

Wales 99 

Belgium 98.3 

Italy 98.6 

Poland 93.8 

Spain 95.9 

Ghana 93.7 

Namibia 99.3 

South Africa 97.7 

Zimbabwe 98.7 

Bangladesh 95.6 

China 94.2 

India 98.7 

Tibet 99.3 

Australia 95.3 

Japan 99 

Madagascar 100 

New Zealand 98.3 

Argentina 100 

Brazil 97.8 

Chile 95.4 

Peru 97.7 

Totals 96.8 



 
 

 

 

       Other Information 

     

Menu - Week 1 


